MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY 10th MAY 2013 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL
Present:     Cllr. F. Hill (Chairman),  Cllr. K. Haines, Cllr. J. Shorthouse, Cllr. G. Tully, Cllr. D. Forster, Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. L. Chilton and Cllr. P. Smith 
In attendance:  R. Parker (clerk)
Public Participation.  


Two representatives from David Wilson Homes were in attendance.   Their company had an option on a piece of land on the Parish Council border and the Dalebrook Estate at Winshill.   They were considering applying for planning permission to build an estate of approx.. 100 dwellings and wished to address the Parish Council to outline their proposals.    Nothing specific had yet been formulated but they had already considered the problems of flooding and extra pressure on roads and education.   Cllr. Hill thanked them for their attendance and promised that their comments would be considered but that no firm decision could be made until after plans had been submitted to SDDC
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION

1/5
Apologies for absence.    
 Received from  Cllr. D. Smith,
2/5
Variation in order of business – 
No change deemed necessary
3/5
Declarations of members interest – 
None declared
4/5
Minutes of the previous meeting.   
These were circulated, read and approved as a true record.
5/5
To determine which items should be taken with the public excluded. 
No change deemed necessary
6/5
Outstanding Matters – 

The fencing on the Newton Park estate that was mentioned in previous minutes had now been removed.

The footbridge on footpath 20 had been closed whilst repair work is completed.


The accumulation of rubbish on land in Church Lane was reported to the owner of the land who has responded by sending his apologies and starting to clear the rubbish.
7/5
Clerks report.   
  
Nothing to report
8/5
Chairmans report. 
 Cllr. Hill reported that the neighbourhood watch website needed updating and will liaise with Roger Charles.    Arrangements for the Village Hall website which will identify contact details, facilities and costs are to be discussed with Chris Kitto.   Contact names and numbers of the various organizations are to be collated and put on the web site following the next Parish Council meeting   There will be a possible link to the village website.e is on he 
Cllr. Hill had checked the road surface on Bretby Lane – Cllr. P. Smith reported that South Staffs Water had been made aware of two leaking pipes and were looking into the matter.
9/5
Parish Councilors reports.    

A suggestion was made that the councilors should allow photographs/contact details of themselves to be published on the web site to enable parishioners to put faces to the names of the various councilors. Cllr. Haines will make the necessary arrangements.

10/5
Planning applications and decisions.

There were no further new applications.


The address given by David Wilson Homes regarding the possible site on the Newton Solney Parish boundary with the Dalebrook estate was discussed.  Whilst no plans had yet been submitted to SDDC it was proposed by Cllr. Tully and seconded by Cllr. Shorthouse that no need had been identified for additional housing within the Parish and that the suggested position was not a preferred site.   If plans are submitted in future the Parish Council would submit their official views to SDDC at that time.
11/5
Trustees of the Recreation Ground.


Cllr. Tully reported that registration is still ongoing and confirmed that the ownership will be in the name of Newton Solney Parish Council.  A meeting of the trustees will be held within the next two months.   It is proposed to organize a summer carnival day next year to coincide with the annual raft race.   A questionnaire that has been issued throughout the village has had only a low response.    The majority of those that had expressed their views were not in favour of any activities such as football unless it was a village team involved.
12/5
Possible purchase of an i-pad

Cllr. Haines had researched the cost of purchasing and running costs of an i-pad.  The costs seem excessive 

for the limited benefits it would achieve.   It was decided that we download future planning applications onto a lap top
13/5
Village Hall Improvements

Suggestions are still to be put forward together with full details/quotations.  Information as to the numbers using each of the facilities should also be produced.
14/5
Approval of Accounts
The clerk had now completed balancing of our financial records prior to submission to the auditors.   Cllr. Hill had thoroughly checked their accuracy and asked for the approval of the meeting to forward the paperwork to the internal auditor – unanimous approval
15/5
Replacement of planters.


Cllr. Hill reported that an amount of £182.20 from the Bloom Committee is being held in our accounts. 

Three new planters and a supply of plants had been purchased prior to planting by the Horticultural Society.


The cost of which amounted to £153.82.   It was unanimously agreed that the cost should be borne by the Parish Council.
16/5
Finger Post on Village Green

A quotation for the repair of the finger post amounting to £250 had already been received and Cllr Hill had made unsuccessful efforts to obtain alternative quotes from three other contractors.   It was proposed by Cllr. Tully and seconded by Cllr. Shorthouse that the existing quotation be accepted.

17/5
Correspondence.


An e-mail had been received from Cllr. Ford with a request that it should be read out to the meeting

He expressed his great privilege and pleasure whilst he was Derbyshire County Councillor over the last eight years.   


A parishioner had enquired when the raft race would be held –She had been advised that it would be on Saturday  8th June 2013.


A letter had been received from the Rights of Way Officer at Derbyshire County Council advising that we had been allocated £385 for minor maintenance projects.  The cash may be used for the following projects:-



Control of surface vegetation (cutting back undergrowth)



Minor surfacing and drainage (e.g. stoning up short stretches of muddy path or cleaning out ditches.



Providing waymarking Arrows to indicate the line of the path   

Consideration will be given and suggestions made in the new future.
18/5 
Finance

R. Parker -              

Clerks fees/expenses for April


£117


Derbys. County Council
Ground maintenance




£536.33

Horticultural Society

Planters and plants




£153.82

To consider requests for funding under s 137 – none - received  
19/5
Date and time of next meeting

Friday 14th June 2013 at Newton Solney Village Hall at 7.30p.m. to view planning applicatuions followed by council meeting at 7.45pm
PART 2 – EXEMPT ITEMS 


None

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.50pm
